


Spring is in the air!



It’s finally spring-time again (was it actually every winter?) and so comes the time where we make the transition to warmer weather.  With this comes some issues that will no doubtedly be addressed in upcoming issues of the newsletter.  Things such as uniforms, weather alerts, heat-related EMS concerns, and training issues just to name a few.

Apparatus Issues
Since the printing of the last newsletter, the aerial has been officially placed in service as of March 17th.  As expected, there have been a few minor bugs along the way, but overall the system seems to be working as planned.  We have to all remember that this is a major transition for us and will take some time to get used to.  If you have not been cleared to drive/operate the aerial, you need to get a checklist from Lieutenant Thacker if you are eligible. 

No news on the new grass rig this month.  We are still looking to make a purchase in or around May.

The current grass rig has been put back in service as a grass rig and is fully functional for the season.  Be sure to take a look at it  a little closer since it’s been a few months since using it last.

Tactical 52 has had some modifications to the  exhaust system to avoid any further damage to the radiator system.  The truck now runs better than it ever has.

Engine 52 now has an engine retarder on it to help with the braking of the truck.  If you have not been briefed on this new piece of equipment, see a chauffeur who has.

Engine 52 and Tanker 52 have swapped bay stalls at Station 52.  This is so the crew can place their gear in between the engine and the aerial (the two most likely dispatched pieces) and minimize the movement of equipment during a call.

Due to the serious rise in gas prices, please make every attempt to reduce the operating time in the apparatus.  Try to consolidate your daily trips in the trucks wherever possible.

It has come to our attention that a few individuals have questioned what to call the Jeep out of Station 52.  To clear up some misconceptions, it is to be called “Support 52”.  Its primary function is to serve the Auxiliary but may from time to time be used by other department personnel for miscellaneous assignments.  Please use this title whenever referring to this vehicle.

The trench trailer is on order and should be ready for delivery about the time you are reading this.  It will need some minor modifications and decals before it is ready for training.

The quick response vehicle (golf cart) has been completed and is ready for special events.  Lieutenant Skipper has put many hours over the past few months in getting the vehicle ready.  It looks sharp!  We are currently in the process of attempting to purchase an enclosed trailer for ease of security and storage.  The trailer can also be used as a mobile first-aid station at these events.

The new battalion vehicle is on order and due to be here by the end of the lease period of the current battalion (May).

Since the Station 53 project is potentially on hold, the Engine 53 project will be on hold as well.  More on these two stories as they develop.

Station Issues

No new news on the sewer project at Station 51 other than our hearing is coming up at the end of April.  More on this as it develops.  Until then, we’ll remain Curt & Jerry’s best customer.

Bids for the Station 53 project began going out on March 23rd, however, the project is currently in a state of hold due to a potential problem at the state level with the prevailing wages to be used.  We will know more in a few weeks.

No new news on the concrete pier project at Station 52, however this project should get under way as soon as Station 51’s sewer project is complete.

We are working on getting bids to widen the south end of the front apron at Station 52.  This will allow the proper check-out of the aerial apparatus without having to move it to another location.  

As soon as an electrician is found, the new air-evacuation system will be installed in the bay over the aerial.  This system substitutes the Plymovent system currently in use on the other apparatus.

Training Issues

We are building a library of PowerPoint presentations consisting of various trainings.  There is unlimited potential with the equipment the department has recently purchased and have several projects already underway.  If you have any ideas for a good PowerPoint presentation, or already have one, we would like to use it.  See Lieutenant Thacker for more information.

Paramedics:  be sure to sign for your narcotics at both shift start and at shift end when turning them over.  This is not only a DEA requirement, it’s your job.

There are three paramedic meetings schedule for April.  They are on April 5th and 6th.   The two meetings on the 5th are at 10am and again at 7:30pm. The meeting on the 6th is at 10am.  All meetings are in the classroom at Station 52.  All paramedics should make an effort to attend at least one of these meetings.

Please read the memo regarding Rural/Metro’s protocol in clearing C-spine injuries.  We DO NOT have such a protocol yet, so read the memo to avoid any problems.

The Zoll 12-Lead ECG monitor is on order and due in about 60 days.  All paramedics will have to take a test sampling competency in 12-Lead ECG interpretation.  Classes will be offered for both EMT’s and Paramedics to achieve this competency.  Watch to bulletin boards for postings.

General Operations

$100,000 BIF update.  The PowerPoint projector, as mentioned earlier, has already been purchased and the new Battalion is on order and due in May.  The new turnout gear has also been purchased. The other projects are also under way such as the new grass rig, and the wireless network between the two stations.

Speaking of the wireless network, it is still moving forward, albeit a little slower than expected.  We ran into a problem trying to establish line-of-site between both stations.  This means that both antennas must be able to point to each other with no obstructions between them.  The problem is Station 51 sits in a hole (figure of speech) and there are many very mature trees in between.  We finally did establish line of site but the tower at Station 51 will have to be raised to 90’ as well as we’ll have to “borrow space” on North Grove’s tower in order to get it (line of site) done.  There are a couple other options that we are also looking into.  More on this next month.

We are also looking into leasing computers.  Almost all of the existing problems we are having with the computer system lie in one of three categories.  User error (inexperience), bad server connections, and aging equipment.  The first one we’ll just have to deal with along the way having trainings and handling case-by-case situations.  The second will be solved with the wireless LAN (the majority of the problems lie here), and the third would be solved with newer equipment.  By leasing, we would replace ALL the computers with new (and up to date) equipment and then replace it every three years, much like a leased car.  The downside is that you now have a monthly (or yearly) technology payment to make.  We are currently working with several vendors on this.

Anyone interested in helping with this year’s Strawberry Festival should plan on attending a meeting on Sunday, April 9th at Station 51 starting at 7pm.  If you will not be able to attend, see Marian Hart or Dana Alexander from the Auxiliary if you would still like to otherwise participate in the planning.  This will be one of the most important meetings as plans are coming to a close. This year’s event promises to be the best yet!  This will also be the first year where the event’s proceeds are earmarked for a particular project.  The event will kick off the campaign to purchase 3 thermal imaging cameras (one for each primary engine).  The Strawberry Festival will start the fund and the campaign will continue throughout the year until enough monies are raised.  We already have several large corporate interests involved in possible donations.

The hiring process for spring 2000 is currently under way.  More on this as the process nears the end.

If you have any changes to your selected beneficiary’s or you need to make changes to your withholdings, see Kim for the proper forms.  Also see her if you have had any changes in your personal contacts, such as marriages, etc.

Please note the Clothing Allowance Account Summary posted at Station 51.  This summary shows each employee’s current clothing allowance account balance.  The employees highlighted in gold are the accounts that are overdrawn.  If you find that you are one of those highlighted, please make arrangements with Lieutenant Pell or Chief Brown to pay back the amount overdrawn.  This amount can be payroll deducted if you wish.  Because of the numerous problems that have occurred regarding purchases made towards the clothing allowance accounts, you must now contact Chief Brown prior to making ANY purchase from an outside vendor.  Upon making a purchase with an outside vendor, you will need a P.O. number, your unit number, and name added to the invoice in order for it to be valid.

When filling out your time card, be sure to only put hours to be paid on the front of the card.  Put all unpaid (volunteer) hours on the BACK.  Also, don’t try to match up the days you work with the entries on the card itself.  Just start at the top and fill in every line.  Reserves:  remember to write “to be paid” next to your hours worked if you are working eligible hours.

Candles and mugs left over from this year’s Awards Banquet can be picked up from Kim in the office.  These will be on a first-come, first-serve basis.

We have an extra print cartridge for sale.  It is still in the box unopened and is for an HP LaserJet 4 series.  If you know someone who may be interested, have them contact Kim.  It is for sale at the fire department’s purchase price of $64.99.

If you need to make department-related “mass” copies of something, see Kim before hand so she can make sure we have the necessary supplies.  Also, if you use the last of an office product, leave her a note so she can place on the order list.

Kim will be attending a moulage class in May and will be available for service after that. If you need moulage work done, she may be contacted for this.

The web site is undergoing a MAJOR overhaul.  Kim is now going to be overseeing the weekly updating of the site to assure accurate and timely content.  Look for the revision to be up by the 1st of April.  If you have any suggestions see either myself or Kim.  Also, the e-mail system has undergone a total overhaul (some by accident).  We are re-doing the method of contacts on the web site.  Be sure to see the last page of this newsletter for a listing of e-mail addresses we have on file.  If you have one on the list, check it for accuracy.  If it is incorrect or you would like yours added, please see Kim by April 15th.  These are personal addresses, not White River addresses – which are only what we are interested in at this time.

The evaluations are underway again after a new system was developed.  If yours is behind, be patient as we are catching up.

Whoever has the department’s McAfee Virus Scan CD, please return it as soon as possible.  That also goes for the department’s credit card.  Both items have been reported missing.  Remember, if you borrow a department-owned piece of equipment (after receiving permission from a chief officer) be sure to sign it out on the clipboard in Kim’s office.

We have been calling our newsletter the “NEWSLETTER” for eight years now and it’s time for a change.  If you have any creative ideas on what the new name should be, please submit them to me.  I am also working on a new layout.  I’m hoping to have it ready by next month’s issue. 

If you need to schedule yourself off for whatever reason, there are two ways to do it.  The first, and most common (when possible) is to find coverage yourself.  This can be done by sending pages, recruiting, or putting the hours “up on the board”.  It is still your responsibility to get the shift covered.  When you find coverage, fill out a shift-coverage/exchange form and that’s it.  You will not be counted absent.  The second method (reserved for calling in sick, emergencies, etc) is simply to notify the ON-DUTY battalion chief.  You will be counted absent, but finding coverage will be the responsibility of the battalion chief.

For those full-time employees who interested in participating in the 457 Deferred Comp plan, a meeting has been scheduled for April 5th at 1pm at Station 51.

A special note of thanks for the extra effort put forth by one of the crews at Station 52.  The crew, led by Lieutenant Jeff Smith, took it upon themselves to re-finish the kitchen table at Station 52.  The table was in need of repairs and the crew completely refinished the table with a new tile surface.  This was an excellent display of both teamwork and “going above and beyond” and for this you are to be commended.  The others who helped were Wayne Fletcher, Jason Arkins, Brian Griffith, and Mike Hoffman.

Congratulations to Carey and Carla Slauter on the delivery of their new baby, Natalie Grace, who was born on March 10th and weighed in at 8 pounds, 9 ½ ounces.

Congratulations are also due for Mike and Shannon Hoffman who delivered their baby, Gavin Cole, born on February 16th.  Gavin weighed in at 7 pounds, 12 ounces.

Be sure to read this month’s three new/updated SOG’s regarding response to sprinkled structures, aerial company operations, and the new dispatch protocol.

There have been a lot of issues brought forth to the chief officers that need not be.  Be sure to use the proper chain of command to speed your response and avoid stepping on toes.

Chief Dutton will be out of service from April 18th through April 21st.  All correspondence for him should be directed through Chief Tibbetts.

Officers:  You must keep your battalion chief informed of any unusual circumstances that occur on your beat.  This also includes movement of apparatus.  We’ve had a few cases lately of phone calls to the battalion chief and he not knowing anything about the situation at hand.  This just boils down to communication.

Special Report:  The History of Paramedics

The word "Paramedic" has come to mean many things over the thirty-year history of the program. "Para" comes form the Greek word meaning around, or next to, and the word "Medic", is slang meaning doctor. Titles range from "Cardiac EMT" to "Physicians Trained Mobile Intensive Care Paramedic". The two federal agencies that provided funding for these programs, the U.S. Department of Health, Education and Welfare, and the U.S. Department of Transportation, opted for the term "Paramedic". 

Dr. Eugene Nagel from the University of Miami Medical School held the first paramedic school at the University of Miami and called these graduates "Physician Extenders." By March, 1967, these paramedics were transmitting heart rhythms to Jackson Memorial Hospital, with a unit that weighed a combined 54 pounds. In 1969, North Carolina began the first volunteer paramedic rescue squad. The first actual volunteer rescue squad that provided first aid was established in Roanoke, Virginia in 1928, but it wasn't until 1969 that a volunteer squad received the training and equipment to function as paramedics. Also in 1967, Dr. Michael Criley and Dr. James Lewis commenced a pilot program in Los Angeles, California, at Harbor General Hospital, that consisted of eighteen firefighters, twelve from Los Angeles County Fire Department and six from Los Angeles City Fire Department. 

In Los Angeles on September 12, 1969, the firefighters began an intensive 180 hours of training that included classroom, laboratory and chemical instruction, under the tutelage of C.C.U. Nurse Carol Bebout. By December, 1969, they were ready to go; however, they had no legal authority. Los Angeles County Board of Supervisors' Kenny Hahn (who became known as the "Father" of the Paramedic Program) pushed legislation through the Board and presented it to State Senator James Wedworth and State Assemblyman Larry Townsend. Both the house and the senate approved legislation that gave legal authority for paramedics to perform, and on July 14, 1970, Governor Ronald Reagan signed the Wedworth-Townsend Act into law. Los Angeles County and City Paramedics were on the go. 

The show "EMERGENCY!" has done a lot for the careers and desires of the paramedics in the field. The show generated interests within the community to spawn a mobile-based care unit, as well as peaking the desire of many young people to become paramedics themselves. Who would have guessed that the humble beginnings of the Mobile Intensive Care Unit would evolve to one of today's most recognized emergency based services, and one that is used most routinely by millions of people. 

Emergency Medical Service is celebrating its 30th Anniversary and we would like to honor all the men and women throughout the United States who have made the evolution to today's high standard of quality care. The impact the show and the paramedic program has had on emergency medicine throughout the country is enormous. The many lives that have been saved are a testimonial to emergency medicine today. It is a positive legacy of this nation's history.

Here is the current e-mail address listing we have on file.  Check for accuracy.  If you are not on the list, or yours is incorrect, see Kim.  We are only interested in personal e-mail addresses at this time.

Alexander, Scott
alexander_scott_d@lilly.com


Arkins, Casey
prthtff@aol.com
Arkins, Jason
wrfd28@juno.com
Arkins, Tom
indmedic@iquest.net
Barron, Sue

shelbyff@aol.com
Carmean, Pat
pcarmean@bigfoot.com


Cassin, Mandy
scott255@bigfoot.com
Cassin, Scott
scott255@bigfoot.com
Clawson, Kim
fdsec@reliable-net.net
Combs, Mike
cruze911@aol.com
Cooley, Rick
cooley_rick_e@lilly.com
Coover, Steve
cooverfire@aol.com
Harder, Jerry
hcetekaw@aol.com
Hart, Marian
MDParten@aol.com
Hart, Mark

wrff94@aol.com
Hedger, Andrew
firemanemt304@hotmail.com
Kiefer, Brian
oki2000@aol.com
Kite, Paul

pkite2125@aol.com
Marsh, Joe

wrfd77@juno.com
Martindale, Andy
afd124@yahoo.com
McRoberts, Brian
jenandbrian@netzero.net
Pell, Jeremy

indyff@iquest.net
Phillips, Mike
mpwrfd24@aol.com
Reynolds, Brian
wrfd68@juno.com
Rowland, Tanya
tjr8205@aol.com
Shelley, Randy
infirefitr@aol.com
Sherfick, Dave
wrfd81@juno.com
Shoemaker, Michael
mshoey69@aol.com
Shoemaker, Michelle
mshoey69@aol.com
Sichting, Travis
wrfd73@juno.com
Skipper, Kevin
wrfd99@juno.com
Skipper, Ray
wrfd83@juno.com
Skipper, Renee
rentok@earthlink.com
Slauter, Carey
wrtfd@juno.com



Slusher, Tony
wr192@aol.com
Smith, Jeff

ptrhead62@aol.com
Thacker, Joel
Indyff111@aol.com
Weihe, Joe

wrfire84@aol.com
Wiegle, Scott
wrfd63@aol.com
Wilson, Jeff

ffturk182@aol.com
Did you know……..

· That Hang on Snoopy is the official rock song of Ohio?

· That there is coffee flavored PEZ?

Did you Notice?

· The new section being added to the northern part of Deerwood?

· The new “Future Site of White River Fire Station 53” sign on the property on Mullinex Road? (Hint: view it from the SR 37 side, or just visit the new web site)

Birthdays

March, 2000

3/11  Dave Kelley

3/14  Jeremy Pell

3/15  Rick Taylor

3/18  Rick Cooley

3/20  Steve Rowland

3/22  Jeff Smith

3/28  Dana Alexander

April, 2000

4/10  Ed Carlson

4/11  Joe Weihe

4/12  Kirk Schilling                        Isn’t that Ironic,

4/13  Mike Schilling                    (they’re not related)

4/14  Brian Reynolds         

4/28  Joannie Kirkhoff

4/29  Jerry Harder

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

- Whew!  That’s it for this month – Be safe, Scott
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